Administrative Staff Council Meeting

March 6, 2001
Members present:
F. Applegate, (R. Applegate), Battistelli, Bufkin, Buford, Cooper, Elliott, Fioranelli, Foster, R. Houston, T. Houston, Jackson, Latour, J. Marquis, L. Marquis, Mullins, Papian, Poe, Robinson, Steele, Stevens

I. Call to Order

Chair Kevin Stevens called the March meeting of the Administrative Staff Council to order at 9:30 a.m. in Union 305.

II. Minutes

Minutes from the February meeting were distributed.  The minutes were approved.

III. Officer’s Reports

There will be a MASCO Meeting on March 15 at Ole Miss.   Steven Watson and Kevin Stevens will attend and invited any others interested to attend with them.  


Kevin congratulated the Staff Development Committee for a good meeting with Dr. Potter.

IV. Committee Reports

Incentives and Recognition – Leigh Ann Marquis reported that Jerry Taylor in the Bursar’s office  received the staff Employee of the Month award.  She was shocked and surprised!  The Staff Council members were again encouraged to make nominations.  The person you nominate does not have to be from your own office.  If you nominate someone and they are not selected, please nominate them again.

Staff Development – On February 23, 179 signed up for the morning session with Dr. Potter and 130 signed up for the afternoon session.  Not quite that many actually attended.  The committee was very pleased with the result.  The positive comments received were that it was “very timely” and they “would like to see more of that”.

Projects – The committee will begin planning the Spring Staff Picnic.

V. Unfinished Business

Kevin Stevens e-mailed the staff council decision regarding the MASCO proclamation to MASCO.

VI. New Business

Reclassification – Terry Latour reported that we need to review our current reclassification system.  Staff Council recommends one or more individuals to serve on the salary and benefits committee.  One of our prior representatives was frustrated with the system.  He felt that is does not recognize what people learn on the job if their job has not changed.  It appears that there are obvious problems with the overall system.  Salary ranges are also not competitive with the private sector in the community. (Example:  Mechanics, plumbers, electricians, etc.)

Ben Bufkin agreed.  Dr. Potter plans to have an ad hoc committee on compensation.  We do not know yet what the scope of this committee will be.  Dr. Potter understands that there are problems with the current system.  Ben agreed that is might be helpful to have the staff council send a letter to Dr. Potter expressing our concerns about the current system.  The salary and benefits committee will work on this.

Linda Steel was introduced.  She is the new Director of Institutional Research.

The Kossman award plaque has been updated in Kethley.  The Nowell award plaque need to be updated with Dan Nixon’s name from last year.  Linda Ross will take care of that.

VII. Announcements

March 29
Teacher Recruitment Day – Delta Room

March 8
Women’s Regional Basketball Tournament begins at DSU at 5:30

March 29
Alumni Crawfish Boil

DSU Ladies won the GSC Conference.  DSU will play in the regional on March 9 at 8:00.  Single game passes are $8, a tourney pass is $16, and the championship ticket is $10.  The athletic department is selling tickets.

Betsy Elliott reported that Spring Preview day was March 3.  The rain caused our crowed to be smaller, but we had 97 students plus parents.  They were pleased with the turnout.  The students that attended seemed to be genuinely interested in attending Delta State.

VIII.
Adjournment to Committee

The meeting was adjourned to committee at 10:20 a.m.

